APPLS

Minutes of September 29, 2004 Meeting at PaLA

Darlene Marshall called the meeting to order.  Minutes from the June meeting were accepted without change.  At least twelve members attended.

Rob presented the oral Treasurer’s report showing a beginning balance of $6652; deposits of $5750; expenses of $745 for CCAP booth, $500 for PaLA for conference breakfast support and $140 for coffee at Grantville meeting.  The ending balance was $11,017 (all rounded to nearest dollar.)  

Molly Rodgers presented on the training in March.  APPLS members and staff can attend the March training.  The presenters would like to have examples from our world.  Consensus building issues can be submitted to Molly.  Julie Rinehart moved & Linda Young seconded to have APPLS pay for a buffet lunch for participants in APPLS Spring Workshop.  The motion passed.

 

Julie Rinehart made a motion that APPLS become a partner with PaLA by making an annual donation of $2,500.  Mary Garm amended the motion to authorize payment of the 2004 and 2005 amounts now.  Diane Ambrose seconded the amended motion, which passed unanimously.  We will continue to sponsor Public Library Division breakfast at PaLA Conference.  We will revamp our poster session for additional use (Julie offered her graphic artist.)

 

After a discussion of the CCAP booth in Pittsburgh, a subcommittee was formed to find a more effective approach to commissioners and CCAP.  This Advocacy Committee will be Mary Garm, Julie Rinehart, Rob Lesher & Darlene Marshall.  Darlene mentioned needing a funding brochure based on the PaLA Platform for 21st Century Libraries geared toward commissioners.

 

After some discussion about Best Practices Article, Handout, & Pictures; we decided to seek future presentations for APPLS Meetings.  The idea is to have the systems share their Best Practices.  Allegheny County has a program on the Value of Library Services to Your Community.

 

The Welcome Wagon Committee needs to create a broad outline showing the big picture for new county system administrators.

 

Darlene mentioned developing a list of common APPLS members for future cooperation, i.e. small/rural systems versus larger systems.  She is going to review county plans and the APPLS website surveys.  Also, she is requesting input on views about the future needs APPLS should be addressing for the members.  A special meeting in November at Scranton will be announced after the DLC report has been presented.  This report should start to give APPLS the direction it needs.  Then we would like to invite Clare Zales to meet with APPLS members.

The meeting was adjourned.

